November 5th, 2018 Jersey Township Trustees Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 o'clock and the Pledge of Allegiance was given. Trustees Bright, Wetzel, and Frost, Fiscal Officer Jesenko, and Zoning Inspector Witney were all present. The minutes from the October 1st, 2018 Township Trustees meeting were read and approved as were the minutes from the October 22nd and 29th Special Meetings.

Zoning Report: included is the issuance of building permits to for both new residence and commercial (Jersey Baptist Church) permits. A zoning change request for two properties on Worthington Road was discussed, with the owner requesting a change of classification to Neighborhood Business. Also, Licking County Planning is working on updating the Jersey Township Zoning map to reflect changes in zoning status within the township.

Fire Report: Monroe Township Fire Department has a levy on the ballot in anticipation of building a new fire station at a site on Coshocton Street. The West Licking Fire District has a replacement levy on the ballot as it has to purchase several pieces of new equipment, including a ladder truck, to service new businesses moving into the district.

Communications, letters and telephone calls: the gas line installation continues on Jug Street, and two drain tiles were accidentally cut on a property on Miller Road. A township official must certify the tiles have been repaired prior to backfilling. The security fence and the automatic gate are scheduled to be installed within the month. The new roadman began his probationary period of employment on November 1st.

Old Business: Quotes for the replacement printer were briefly debated, with the Trustees deciding to gather more information before making a decision on what to buy.

New Business: Fiscal Officer Jesenko announced that he was to meet with a representative from Local Government Services the following week to further prepare the reports and records for the audit team. New Albany city manager Joe Stefanov arrived and was given the floor to discuss a road maintenance agreement between Jersey Township and New Albany, which was approved and signed. He answered some questions asked by various township residents who were in attendance and then departed.

Next, the checks for payroll and bills were countersigned by the Trustees, and the next meeting was set for Monday, December 3rd, 2018. After brief discussion of a retirement party for Jeff Fry, the meeting was adjourned.

Trustees:

Fiscal Officer

Glades Jesenlos